Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee - 3rd June, 2003

ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Ordsall Hall,

Taylorson Street,

Ordsall.

3rd June, 2003 


Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.20 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillors Beaumont, Dobbs, McIntyre, Salmon and Slater
M. Barratt 

– 
Grain Wharf Management Company

J. Wood

} 
New Barracks TMC

J. Dale

}

L. Thomas

}

L. Holmes

}

E. Sands

}

J. Doyle

– 
NEOTA

E. Dale

– 
Community Café

J. Bloor

} 
Salford PCT

K. Richardson
}

M. Lamb 

– 
Sure Start

Sgt. A. Brown
–
Greater Manchester Police

J. Willams 

– 
Community Network

A. Cranna 

– 
Advertiser

W. Smith

–
LPC

B. Wright

} 
LHARA/Resident

B. Kenyon

}

J. Sowerby

} 
Resident

K. Pearson

}

E. Banner

}

B. Smith

}

M. Scantlebury
}

J. Fitzpatrick

}

K. Pearson

}

J. Smith

}

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:

M. Sykes

– 
Area Co-ordinator

R. Spanner

– 
Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

T. Walsh

} 
SRB 5 Team

M. Hilton

}

M. Lindars 

– 
Chief Executive Directorate

C. Edwards 

– 
Corporate Services Directorate

1. ELECTION OF CHAIR
RESOLVED:

THAT Councillor Slater be elected as Chair of the Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2003/2004.

2. ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR
RESOLVED:

THAT Joyce Fitzpatrick be elected as Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2003/2004.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Leaston, Ilona Goldman, Ian Johnson, Sue Miller, Sarah Noonan, Gill Stanton and Liz Tapner.

4.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:

THAT the minutes of the Community Committee meeting held on 1st April, 2003, be approved as a correct record.

5. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 74(a) - Graffiti Removal Machine
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator referred to the walkway between St. Clement's Drive and St. Clement's Primary School, which could not be accessed by the graffiti removal unit due to the presence of boulders, and reported that discussions were taking place between the various Directorates involved with a view to access being gained to the walkway.

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator agreed to make enquiries as to (i) the possibility of offensive graffiti being painted over as a temporary measure, and (ii) whether anti-graffiti paint was available for use on brickwork.

RESOLVED:
THAT updates regarding the above matters be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(b)
Minute 76 - Primary School Review
RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator contact the Director of Education and Leisure in order to obtain a progress report in relation to this matter, and an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(c)
Minute 80 - Concerns Regarding Motor Bikes and Quad Bikes
Sgt. Brown (i) reported that pedal cycles were now being used by local police 

officers to pursue the riders of motor bikes and quad bikes who were causing 

problems in the area, (ii) indicated that the use of pedal cycles had proved successful and had resulted in an improvement in the situation, and (iii) suggested that, should funding be available to the Community Committee, consideration be given to the possibility of purchasing two pedal cycles, one

dedicated to the Ordsall area and the other to Langworthy, at a cost of £450 

each.

Warren Smith indicated that Legendary Properties would be willing to fund the purchase of one pedal cycle.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Warren Smith be thanked for agreeing to fund the purchase of one pedal cycle.



(2) THAT the Budget Sub-Group consider the possibility of

purchasing a second pedal cycle, using funding from the Devolved Budget, at their next meeting.

6.
LIFT UPDATE
J. Bloor gave a presentation with regard to LIFT (Local Improvement Finance Trust), with specific reference to the following:

· Background to LIFT.

· What is planned so far in Salford?

· What it means for Ordsall and Langworthy.

· Why is this important in Salford?

· Town Centre Health and Social Care Centres.

· Localities.

· The Benefits.

· Where are we now?

· Next Steps.

Julie Bloor (a) referred to the Health and Social Care Centre (Children/Young People) that was planned for Pendleton, (b) reported that consideration was to be given as to how the children's services provided at the centre would complement those already available in the area, and (c) indicated that access to services would be increased as a result of the planned developments.

RESOLVED:

(1) THAT discussion regarding this matter take place at a future meeting of the Ordsall Development Services Group.




(2) THAT consideration be given to this matter at a future meeting of the Health Task Group.




(3) THAT Julie Bloor seek information regarding the results of the consultation exercise in relation to health priorities for the area that had been carried 

out by Lenny Cope at the meeting of the Community Committee held on 18th June, 2002.

7.
CONFIRMATION OF CLOSURE OF ORDSALL POST OFFICE
The Area Co-ordinator reported that, despite the actions agreed at the last meeting having been carried out, Post Office Ltd. had decided that Ordsall Branch Post Office would close permanently on 14th June, 2003.

Leslie Holmes (a) referred to the response from Postwatch that had been circulated which indicated that the Post Office had suffered 19 burglaries within 21 months, and (b) enquired as to whether any arrests had been made in relation to those burglaries.

RESOLVED:

(1) THAT Post Office Ltd. be informed of the Community Committee's grave concerns with regard to the above decision.




(2) THAT Sgt. Brown provide information regarding the burglaries referred to above at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

8.
SEEDLEY AND LANGWORTHY IN BLOOM
Members of the Seedley and Langworthy In Bloom Working Group gave a presentation regarding Seedley and Langworthy's entry into the North West In Bloom competition, under the category of Urban Regeneration.


It was noted that:-

· the project would (a) develop community pride in the area, (b) bring the community together using a common aim, and (c) promote environmental issues,

· 17 community groups had been working with local schools and children's groups in the area on activities relating to the competition,

· a community planting event had recently been held at Chimney Pot Park,

· local children had been involved in cleaning up specific sites in the area,

· 'Judgement Day' would be taking place during the third week of July, 2003,

· following the competition, (i) the area will have a cleaner and brighter appearance, and (ii) members of the community will have enjoyed the experience, having developed new skills which they will be able to share with other people.


RESOLVED:

(1) THAT the presentation be noted.




(2) THAT members of the Seedley and Langworthy In Bloom Working Group be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation.

9.
ORDSALL FLOWER AND PRODUCE COMPETITION
Jane Wood reported that entry forms regarding the above competition could be obtained from New Barracks TMC.


RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.

10.
BEST KEPT GARDENS - JUDGES REQUIRED
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that (a) New Prospect Housing Limited would be awarding prizes to tenants with the best kept gardens, (b) a similar competition was to be run by the Environmental Services Directorate in relation to owner-occupiers, and (c) volunteers were required to judge the entries.

RESOLVED:

THAT anybody interested in judging the above competition contact the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator.

11.
COMMUNITY BONFIRES
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that, as part of the safety campaign involving the Advertiser, City Council and other agencies, the City Council were encouraging volunteers to organise community bonfires, in an attempt to reduce the large number of small-scale bonfires that usually take place around the City.

RESOLVED:

THAT any group interested in becoming involved in the organisation of a community bonfire inform the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator.

12.
ORDSALL DEVELOPMENT SERVICES GROUP
It was reported that plans were being made for the Ordsall Consultation Event to be held during the week commencing 30th June, 2003.

RESOLVED:

THAT feedback from the above event be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

13.
GRANT APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED BY THE BUDGET SUB-GROUP
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator submitted the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group in relation to the applications for funding considered at the meeting held on 19th May, 2003.


RESOLVED:

THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group in relation to the applications for funding as set out in the minutes of the above meeting be endorsed.

14.
APPOINTMENT OF BUDGET SUB-GROUP FOR THE MUNICIPAL YEAR 2003/2004

RESOLVED:

(1) THAT the membership of the Budget Sub-Group be amended to consist of one Councillor and two community representatives from each ward - with regard to the Langworthy ward, one community representative should be from the SRB area, and the other from outside the SRB area.




(2) THAT Councillors Beaumont and McIntyre and Jane Wood and Bernie Wright be appointed as members of the Budget Sub-Group for the municipal

year 2003/2004.




(3) THAT any community representative interested in becoming a member of the Budget Sub-Group inform the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator.

15.
SALFORD'S LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP, COMMUNITY PLAN AND NEIGHBOURHOOD RENEWAL STRATEGY
Maria Lindars gave a presentation regarding Salford’s Local Strategic Partnership, Community Plan, and Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy, with specific reference to:

· the role of the Local Strategic Partnership,

· Salford’s Community Plan,

· Salford’s Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy,

· Ordsall and Langworthy’s position against government targets,

· priorities for action,

· resourcing the strategy,

· implications,

· monitoring progress,

· taking things forward,

· Salford’s Early Warning System.

Maria Lindars emphasised the need for the key issues in relation to the area to be included in the Community Action Plan, in order to ensure their inclusion in the Community Plan.

Mike Scantlebury requested (a) information regarding how the monies that had already been received through the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund had been spent, and (b) a list of the projects that were currently being funded via the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund.

RESOLVED:

(1) THAT the presentation be noted.




(2) THAT it be noted that a draft version of the Community Action 

Plan was to be submitted to the next meeting of the Community Committee.




(3) THAT Maria Lindars arrange for (i) Mike Scantlebury to be provided with the above information, and (ii) the information to be available at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

16.
TEDDY BEARS PICNIC/FUN AFTERNOON IN THE PARK
Mo Lamb provided information regarding the above event, involving Sure Start, SAYO and St. Clement's Church, to be held on 22nd June, 2003, commencing at 2.00 p.m.


RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.

17.
CLOKWORK ORANGE COMMUNITY FOOD CO-OP
Mo Lamb reported that the above Community Food Co-op, serving Ordsall, would be operating from Radclyffe Primary School Community Wing from 8.30 a.m.-11.00 a.m., starting Thursday morning 12th June, 2003.


RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.

18.
91 AND 92 BUS SERVICES
Councillor McIntyre reported that (a) the numbers 91 and 92 bus services were no longer operating in the area, (b) approaches were to be made to the bus company with a view to the services being reinstated, and (c) a petition was currently being circulated with regard to the reinstatement of the services.


RESOLVED:

THAT anybody interested in signing or assisting with the circulation of the above petition, inform Councillor McIntyre.

19.
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

RESOLVED:

THAT it be noted that meetings of the Community Committee would be held at 7.00 p.m., on the following dates:-

· Tuesday, 5th August, 2003.

· Tuesday, 7th October, 2003.

· Tuesday, 2nd December, 2003,

· Tuesday, 3rd February, 2003.

· Tuesday, 6th April, 2003.
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